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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 6, 1974

MEMORANDUM FOR:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

PHIL BUCHEN
JERRY
Travel of the President, his

Family, and Friends on Military
Aircraft

General Haig has asked that I send you the attached report in accordance

with your request of August 31st.

Attachment




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 30, 1974

MEMORANDUM FOR: GENERAL ALEXANDER M. HAIG
FROM: J. FRED BUZHARDT
SUBJECT: Travel of the President, his Family and

Friends on Military Aircraft, and the
Memorandum to You From the Military
Assistant dated August 23, 1974

The memorandum from the Military Assistant is accurate as to the

staff report of the Joint Committee on Internal Revenue Taxation

except for the matters set forth in paragraph b. "First Family
Members.'" The staff report recommended that the personal use

of government aircraft by the President's family and friends should
result in income attributable to the President, but no such recommenda-
tion was made with respect to trips by the President's family and
friends for official purposes. The staff took a practical view of what
constituted ''official' use, but, in effect, placed the burden on the
President to establish that any given trip by the family was official.

Accordingly, it would appear that the practice of President Nixon to
reimburse the Government for family members' personal trips
unaccompanied by the President aboard military aircraft at first
class commercial rates was acceptable, and no assessment would
have occurred had the records adequately reflected the precise
purpose of each of the trips.

The staff report indicates that the same rule, in the staffs' opinion,
should be applied where family members and personal friends
accompany the President aboard Air Force One. Opinions expressed
orally by individual members indicated this would be going too far, P
and the Internal Revenue Service did not assert such a position, s
although the Internal Revenue Service did follow the staff opinio
with respect to unaccompanied travel by family members and

personal friends.
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A copy of the relevant portion of the staff report of the Joint
Committee on Internal Revenue Taxation is attached.
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